Latest information for parents regarding attendance
Parents are required under the Education Act (1996) to ensure their child attends school regularly.  
There is no automatic right 
to take a child out of school 
during term time.
The latest amendments to The Education (Pupil Registration) (England) Regulations, 2006 make it clear that Head Teachers cannot grant leave of absence unless there is an exceptional or unavoidable reason. 
There is no longer any reference to holiday or extended leave and the statutory ten days threshold for holiday has been removed.  Any request that is made is for leave of absence. 

The law allows a Head Teacher to consider individual requests to grant a leave of absence.  HOWEVER, the Head Teacher must be able to justify their decision.  The narrow range of reasons suggested as exceptional or unavoidable do not include family holiday in term time. 

The procedure for requesting any leave of absence from school is a follows:

· Any request for leave of absence must be made in writing and in advance. (The school has a form for this obtainable at the office.)
· The completed form must be returned to the school and the Head Teacher will consider the request.
· The parent/carer will be informed of the Head Teacher’s decision in writing.

· If parent/carer wishes to discuss this with the Head Teacher then they can make an appointment through the school office.

· If the parent/carer then takes the child away, the absence will be recorded as unauthorised and this can be followed up by the Local Authority who can issue a Penalty Notice.  
Please Note:

· If no request for leave of absence has been received then this can result in a Penalty Notice.
· A Penalty Notice is £60 per parent, per child, rising to £120 per parent, per child, if the notice is not paid within 21 days of receipt.

· If the notice is not paid with 28 days then this can lead to prosecution.
